Dear Editor,

Recently fundamental study skills have been declining in Japan. Students no longer study nearly as much as students used to, and declining test scores vividly show this trend. I believe that schools should devote time and money to developing these basic skills instead of teaching English.

First, Japanese is one of the world’s most difficult languages, according to the United States State Department. The orthography system is unlike European languages, and as with all languages, it has a unique history and culture which requires years to only begin to master. 

Second, teachers are far too busy to adequately teach a foreign language. Japanese teachers routinely spend 60 hours a week at school, and even in vacations there is work to be done. 

Third, many teachers are not trained to teach English. Whereas teachers may be generalists to a point (able, for example, to play piano and swim), teaching foreign languages is simply not part of the average teacher’s repertoire. 

For these reasons, I believe that schools should devote time and money to developing these basic skills instead of teaching English.

Sincerely, Taro Suzuki

Comments, questions here…








